Authorization Instructions update 4-8-03

We are still receiving authorization forms with the following mistakes. In addition we have noticed a new error about sponsor access to PHI. Please take care, so we can continue to process these forms as expeditiously as possible!

· Forms have included "mental health/substance abuse/alcohol records" in the list of PHI to be collected, used or shared.  Specific access or reference to these special (usually separate) treatment records often appears unlikely based on the research being done.  Incidental mention of alcohol/drug or psychiatric illness or treatment as part of the medical record or history does not need to be listed. If these conditions or treatment are a focus of attention, or if the records are being requested then, they should be listed here.  

· When modifying the "why is the information is being used?" paragraph do NOT remove the last sentence concerning legal, institutional, and accreditation requirements - these must be included. 

· Department of Health and Human Services and OHRP must ALWAYS be listed as possible recipients of PHI. Do NOT delete.

· If the research team will be sharing information with the subject's treating personal physician the authorization should make clear that the treating MD will receive identifiable information.

· One should NOT allow access to records in blinded studies.  Insert the appropriate paragraph for restricted access.  One should NOT hinder access records if there is no clear research reason to do so.

· If the research involves medical record review the authorization MUST include the HIV information box at the end of the authorization. This box should be left because it is quite possible the record will include HIV information, even if the research team has no desire to see it, or record it.

· If the sponsor or representative will have access to subjects’ names or charts this must be mentioned in the authorization.  It may be a simple statement like,  “The sponsor's representative, CRO, etc. will see your name to verify enrollment, but will not have access to the code that links your name to specific health information.”  It is the PI’s responsibility to make sure the authorization accurately reflects the degree of access. The suggested choices in that section should be used, or modified as appropriate!

